
 
 

 
 

 
NOTIFICATION TO ATTEND MEETING OF THE NORTH CENTRAL AREA JPC 

 
TO BE HELD IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 1, NORTHSIDE CIVIC CENTRE, BUNRATTY 

ROAD, DUBLIN 17 
 

ON MONDAY 16 OCTOBER 2017 AT 11.30 AM 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
MONDAY 16 OCTOBER 2017

  PAGE 
 
1   Minutes of meeting held on 17th July, 2017 (attached)   

 
3 - 6 

2   Safety Forum Updates: 
 
Edenmore/Donaghmede – Elaine Mulvenny (Report Herewith) 
Clongriffin – Vanessa Carey (Report Herewith) 
Darndale – Deirdre Murphy (Report Herewith) 
 

7 - 14 

3   Garda Reports: 
 
Chief Superintendent Mark Curran (Report to follow) 
Superintendent Gerard Donnelly (Report herewith) 
Superintendent Joseph O’Connor (Report to herewith) 
 

15 - 20 

4   Question (Cllr.Moran) referred to from NCA September Area Committee 
(Question attached)   
 

21 - 22 

5   Emergency Motion (Cllr. O'Brien) referred to from NCA September Area 
Committee (Motion Attached).   
 

23 - 24 

6   Ongoing Graffiti problem in North Central Area (Cllr.Horgan-Jones) Attached   
 

25 - 26 

7   Each Area Joint Policing Subcommittee to establish a Parks Subcommittee   
 

 

8   Any other business and future items 
 
Next Meeting Monday 15th January,  2018 at 11.30am 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Dinnigan 
 Area Manager 
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MINUTES OF THE NORTH CENTRAL AREA JPC MEETING 

 
HELD ON MONDAY 17 JULY 2017 

 

 
 
Cllr Larry O’Toole, Chairperson, congratulated Cllr Michael Mac Donncha on being elected Lord Mayor of 
Dublin.  He welcomed newly appointed Chief Superintendent Finbar Murphy, who for the purpose of this 
meeting replaces Chief Superintendent Finbar O’Brien. 

 
 
1   Minutes from meeting held on 10th April, 2017 

 
Order: Agreed 
 

 

2   Safety Forum Updates: 
 

Order: Elaine Mulvenny,  Vanessa Carey and Deirdre Murphy updated Committee on 
the 4 local community police forums.  
 
Elaine advised that their will be an extraordinary meeting held on Wednesday 19

th
 

July 2017 in St Monica’s Edenmore in relation to the increased use of drug,  misuse of 
quad bikes, estate management and waste management issues.  Cllr Gilliland and 
Lord Mayor Michael Mac Donncha both concurred with calling the extraordinary 
meeting to tackle the anti-social issues.  Normal safety meetings will continue in the 
Autumn.  Cllr Gilliland is very concerned that children as young as primary school age 
are being used as drug couriers.  There is increased Anti-Social behaviour at Howth 
Junction and Kilbarrack Station’s. A Spanish student was attacked and a lot of rubbish 
had been burned. Iarnrod Eireann have upped security  at Howth Junction Station.  
There was a recommendation for a Kilbarrack Forum, Elaine Mulvenny agreed 
incorporation of this area into the Donaghmede Forum. 
 
Vanessa advised that it is intended to merge the Safer Forum and the North Fringe 
Forum .  The Belmayne/Clongriffin Safer Forum needs a re-structure, with a thematic 
approach and speaker at each meeting to deal with neighbourhood issues.  Mr Declan 
Cahill, current chair of the North Fringe Forum will chair the new combined forum. 
 
Deirdre advised that the use of quad bikes and scramblers has been raised at each 
Darndale/Belcamp/Moatview Safety Forum as being a major problematic issue for the 
area.  Inspector Colm Healy reiterated that the Garda will not give chase but if people 
know where the users of the quads/scramblers live, or who they are that he will call to 
their homes. 
 
Cllr O’Toole informed the committee that there has been a serious spate of joy-riding 
and burning out cars in Primrose Grove the previous weekend.  He has already 
spoken to Superintendent Donnelly and Inspector Healy about this,  that action needs 
to be taken as residents are living in fear and intimidation.  Chief Superintendent 
Finbar Murphy asked Cllr O’Toole to give him a couple of days to put a plan in place 
to meet the challenges by the weekend 21 - 22 July.  He will put a plan of action in 
place to tackle this issue. 
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3   Garda Report's 

 
Order: The Garda discussed the statistics for DMR North.  Inspector Healy advised 
that theft from vans is still a major issue in the Coolock area and they advise all van 
owners to fit a big silver dead lock.  The stats on burglary are quiet good, community 
police are very pro-active in relation to security.  The drugs surveillance at Edenmore 
has provided very good results.  
 
Cllr O’Muiri advised that the incidents of theft are up in Marino.  Superintendent 
O’Connor stated that crime comes in waves and then balances itself out.  Cllr’s 
queried staff numbers,  Cllr O’Moore advised that when a couple in a shop in Raheny 
were assaulted they rang Raheny Station and were told that “there was nothing they 
could do”, only 1 Garda on duty”.  Superintendent O’Connor advised Cllr O’Moore that 
he would speak to him about it later. 

 

 

4   Presentation on gaming and lotteries  - How guards police underage 
gambling.  E.g betting shops, casinos etc. (Verbal Update - Cheif 
Superintendent Murphy). 
 

Order: A Gambling Control Bill 2017 is currently being worked on and will be out by 
the end of the year addressing young people/adult addiction, on-line mobile phone 
and off premises gambling, it will also deal with internet gambling.  It is also intended 
to set up a Gambling Control Office.   

 

 

5   Garda resourcing - Outline of how guards in the District are employed 
vulnerable people, on-line mobile phone and off premises gambling, it will 
also deal with internet gambling -   (verbal update Chief Superintendent 
Murphy) 
 

Chief Superintendent Finbar Murphy discussed Garda resourcing.  With the move 
towards armed/specialist units, local units have suffered.  The Division fight’s hard to 
get additional guards, there are 15 new guards starting in the division on Friday 21

st
 

July, 15 more in September and December.  Cllr O’Muiri asked how will these 
additional 45 new guards affect the numbers, will it bring it up to full position.  Chief 
Superintendent hopes this will turn the corner and they will break even.   
 
Superintendent O’Connor stated that since 2009 he has lost 57/58 people.  Inspector 
Healy advised he has to prioritise resources, serious crimes of robbery, tiger 
kidnapping, rape etc. will take priority.  Cllr Moran queried community guards and their 
presence on the street, they play a vital role for young people and minor crimes.  Cllr 
Gilliland agreed that community guards have a vital role for kids in liaising with 
schools, and prevention of crime.  Cllr O’Muiri stated that the numbers are important 
he would like to see a breakdown of the numbers in the district and what they should 
have.  He will follow this query up separately. 

 

 

6   Motion referred to from NCA June Area Committee 
 

Order: This was discussed under item 5 on the Agenda 

 

 

7   Sign off JPC Committee Work Plan 2017. 
 

Order: JPC Committee agreed to sign off on 2017 JPC Work Plan.   

 

 

8   Any Other Business and future items 
 

Chief Superintendent Finbar Murphy advised the group of the “Policing Plan 2018” 
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Consultation Week 31
st
 July – 4

th
 Aug 2017.  It was agreed that if people have 

submissions/news they will send them onto Deirdre Murphy who will forward them 
onto Ballymun. 
 
No future items. 
 
Next meeting 16

th
 October, 2017 at 11.30. 

 
Dave Dinnigan 

       Area Manager 
 
Councillor Larry OToole 
Chathaoirleach 
17

th
 July 2017. 

 
 
 
 
 
Attendance: 
 
Members: Members: Members: 
   
Tom Brabazon Alison Gilliland Jane Horgan-Jones 
Ardmhéara Micheal Mac Donncha Sean Paul Mahon Edel Moran 
Naoise O'Muiri Michael O'Brien Ciaran O'Moore 
Larry O'Toole 
 
Chief Superintendent Finbar Murphy 
Superintendent Joe O’Connor 
Inspector Colm Healy 
Rose Wall, Community Law and Mediation 
Deirdre Tobin, Clontarf Residents Association 

  

 
Officers 
 
Elaine Mulvenny, Assistant Area Manager 
Derek Farrell, Area Housing Manager 
Aidan Fitzsimons, Area Housing Manager 
Deirdre Murphy, Administrative Officer 
Vanessa Cary, Administrative Officer 
 

  

   
 
Apologies:    
John Lyons 
Dave Dinnigan 
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Edenmore Safety Forum  

An extraordinary meeting was held on the 19th of July to discuss progress on serious anti social issues 

raised at the May meeting.   

At the most recent Edenmore Safety for a held on the 20th September local residents reiterated their 

concerns about the level of drug dealing and lack of Garda presence in the area. 

The next meeting is scheduled for the 15th of November 2017. 

 

Donaghmede Safety forum 

The last meeting of the Donaghmede Safety Fora was held on the 13th of September. Environmental, 

public domain and community matters were discussed and Sergeant Dan Creedon gave the Garda 

update for the area since the meeting of the 10th May. 

Representations from local residents e.g. The Donahies, Grange Abbey Estate, DERA attend the Fora 

on a regular basis and attendance is increasing with Kilbarrack residents hoping to join this for a 

shortly.  

The next meeting is scheduled for the 8th of November.  

 

Elaine Mulvenny 
Assistant Area Manager 
North Central Area 
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Clongriffin Belmayne Community Forum 

 

The North  Fringe Forum and Safer Clongriffin Belmayne Forum have been 

amalgamated from September 2017. The new thematic approach will improve the 

effectiveness quality and delivery of available information. Mr Delcan Cahill chaired 

his first meeting of the  Clongriffin Belmayne Community forum on Tuesday 19th 

September . 

 

Objectives 

Community Forum – Clongriffin Belmayne 

 To provide effective information and improve communication on planning, 

traffic management, housing, security issues, community facilities and 

commercial development in the North Fringe Area. 

 Compliance with Garda Síochána Act 2005 – Co-operation with local 

authorities and Security in Public Spaces. 

 Positive relationships between Garda, Dublin City Council and local 

representative groups. 

 Structured communications between Gardaí, Dublin City Council and local 

Developers. 

 Local community identifies action areas. 

 Structured approach to meetings and procedures. 

 Co-ordination of Dublin City Council,  Gardaí and Developer  action on 

mutually agreed actions. 

 Outcome and results oriented. 

Structure of Meeting 

 The Forum will be chaired by Mr Declan Cahill.  The suggested frequency of 

meetings is every two months with a suggested meeting duration of an hour 

and a half. 

 

 Each member brings specific contributions and objectives.  There will be no 

electronic recording of the meetings.  Respect and acceptable behaviour must 

be shown at all times to fellow attendees and staff members.  Failure to 

adhere to acceptable behaviour, will result with an attendee asked to leave 

the meeting. 

 

 Each meeting will strictly follow an agenda.  Minutes of previous meeting will 

be circulated at each meeting. 

 

Membership 

 Public representatives – councilors and members of the Oireachtas 

 Senior Gardaí, Local Developers and Dublin City Council Management 

 Representative from recognised local groups 

 Members  of the public 
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Notifications of Agenda Items 

 Any member can raise a new agenda item for consideration in writing to 

Dublin City Council North Central Office no later than seven days before the 

next scheduled forum meeting. 

 

 A list of all relevant Dublin City Council contact and email addresses will be 

available at each meeting. 

 

 Attendees with concerns and issues to report should contact the appropriate 

department or alternatively send correspondence to North Central Area 

Office, the email address is north.central@dublincity.ie 

 

 

 

Matters dealt with at the Forum of 19th September 2017 

 

Local Area Plan Review 

Ms Jane O’Donoghue, Senior Executive Planner  made a  presentation to Forum on 

the Local Area Plan.She answered the queries of local residents.  

 

Dan Russell, Sports Development Officer, has contacted local groups to advised of 

sporting events which the group maybe interested in.  

A number of sporting outings were organized by Sport Development Officer & 

Community Officer in conjunction with local summer project. 

 

- Schools 

 Construction will commence on permanent school building in the coming 
weeks.  This will be a twelve month build project. 

 Michael Slattery of MSA fire safety consultants has assured the Board of 
Management that the building is safe for occupation and the Fire Officer 
has noted agreement of same 

 Four school wardens are now in place, two wardens’ directly outside 
school buildings and two wardens’ on The Hole in the Wall Road.  The 
appointment of school wardens was welcomed by all at the Forum. 

  

- Fr Collins All Weather Pitch 

 All weather pitch is completed it is anticipated that it will in operation 

shortly. 

 Licence agreements are currently being finalised between Dublin City 

Council and both Trinity Sports & Leisure Club and Trinity Donaghmede 

FC. 

 

- Belmayne Clean Up 

 Public Domain Team arrange full clean up of the end of Main Street, 

Belmayne.  

 Central medium plant boxed have been replanted by PACE in conjunction 

with Belmayne Youth & Community Group.   PACE held an information 
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session regarding maintenance and upkeep of planter boxes with local 

residents.  

 The  Public Domain Team has commenced a clean up of the  grass 
verges on Malahide Road adjacent to Belmayne estate. 

 
 

- Developers Report  
New Builds 

 Construction work is ongoing in Belltree development. 

 One way traffic arrangement will cease in early November. 

 Work has commenced on Block 2 in partnership with The Iveagh Trust 

consisting of 84 residential units, 1 retail and 1 café unit 

 

Taking in ChargeNew Builds 

 Works in Beau Park area are almost complete.  New road surface has 
been laid and snagging is 90% complete. 
  

Planning’s 

 Block 17: 139 units.  This is current with An Bord Pleanala with a 
decision due 19th October 2017 

 Clongriffin Office Hub. Planning granted, in process of submitting Fire 
Safety Certificate and Disability Access Certificate. 

 Block 19: Hotel. Planning granted. 

 Blocks 25, 26 & 27: Planning lodged for these Blocks, 48, 71 and 48 
units respectively. Responding to RFI. 

 

General Report 

 Medical Centre:  Stacks have advised that 2 GP’s will be on site 
shortly.  Stacks have expressed an interest in further units. 

 Discussions are ongoing with proposed new commercial occupants.  
Works will commence shortly on fit out of solicitors office on Main 
Street.  Chiropractor will be operation on Station Hill in coming weeks. 

 Consultants have been engaged to create an identity and branding to 
Clongriffin. 

 Work is ongoing on Community Unit located on Station Square.  It is 
anticipated that this will open in December 2017. 

 Our 24Hour security number is 087 7377917, this can be used by all in 
Clongriffin for emergencies only . 

 

 

Garda Update on Local Issues 

Sgt Tom Walsh provided an update on safety and security issues. 

 

 

 

 

Vanessa Carey  

Administrative Officer 27/9/2017  
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The Chairperson and Members 
North Central Joint Policing Committee 
 
 

DARNDALE/BELCAMP/MOATVIEW FORUM 
 

Darndale/Belcamp/Moatview Forum meets every two months in the Darndale/Belcamp Village 
Centre.  There are good attendances at the Forum from local community, public representatives, 
local agencies, HSE,  Coolock Gardai and Dublin City Council North Central staff.   There have been 5 
safety forum meetings to date, 30/01/17, 27/03/17,  29/05/17, 26/07/17 and 27/09/17.   There has 
also been a sub-committee meeting of Darndale Park Renewal Group on 30/06/17. 
 
The following items are typical of the Agenda items considered by the forum at the above 3 
meetings. 
 
Development Local Housing Sites 
   -   Buttercup – new build, Belcamp Avenue  -  Site H Rapid Build Homes,  Belcamp Sites B and C and 
Spine site. 
Waste Management/Environment 
   -   Graffiti, clean ups, illegal dumping 
Garda Matters 
   -   Recent crimes and Garda actions including key statistics, crime report. 
DCC Community Section Update 
   -   Community & Social Development team update, including events and projects. 
Darndale Park Renewal Project 
   -   Physical improvements, usage, issues re horses, dumping and quad bikes. 
Dublin North East Drugs Task Force 
   -   Update 
Local Highlights and Achievement 
   -    Report on local community achievements. 
 
Recent Actions and Topics 
 
Housing Sites: 
 -  Work continues on the construction of 35 new 3 bed houses in buttercup Park,  the first 6 
completed houses have been allocated and tenants moved in, in early June 2017, 4 more signed 
tenancies on 26/9/17 and  the remainder will be handed over and allocated on a phased basis. 
 -  Belcamp (site H)  - consists of 26 X 2 bedroom units and 12 X 3 bedroom units.  The project 
commenced in December 2016, nominations have been completed for the 19 units at Belcamp and  
Keys should be available in mid October.  It is anticipated that the 19 units at Moatview will be  
Available mid to end of November, ’17, allocations are currently processing applications. 
 - Belcamp Sites B and C  -  Site B consists of 4 X 3 bedrooms houses and  8 X 1 bedroom older 
person units and Site C consists of 16 X 1 bedroom older person units.  Design teams are being 
appointed. 
 - Spine Site  -  A draft proposal is being prepared for social housing on this problematic site. 
 
Waste Management and Environment 
 - The number of incidents of graffiti  in the area has decreased in the last 6 months.  There have 
been a few incidents of threatening graffiti over the last couple of weeks which has been promptly 
removed.  With the introduction of the gateway staff in Darndale Park there has been no incidents 
of graffiti.  The blue bag system continues to work very well. 
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Illegal Dumping:  Illegal dumping has become an issue in Darndale in the last few months.  The anti 
social behaviour in July has put a lot of pressure on the waste management crews.  Rapid response 
has been called into the area on numerous occasions over the past number of weeks to clear large 
bulky items that have been dumped and to clear areas where regular burning occurs.  A lot of the 
burnt out dumped bags consist of recycle goods ie. cans and bottles. 
 
Darndale Park 
There have been positive developments in Darndale Park with increased usage, unfortunately there 
are still issues with horses and quad and scrambler bikes.  The introduction of the Gateway staff has 
helped reduce the incidents of dumping.  The first ‘Park Run@ took place in the park last Saturday 
30/09/17. 
 
 
Dublin North East Drugs Task Force Update 
Deirdre Arnold, Prevention Education Worker has given very informative and useful verbal updates 
on the work she carries out and also on the new drugs which are becoming available and the effect 
they are having on users. 
Marcus Keane from the Ana Liffey Project gave a presentation regarding supervised injection 
facilities (SIFS). 
 
Anti-Social Behaviour Prinmrose Grove, Darndale 
There was a serious spate of joy-riding and burning out cars in Primrose Grove and Snowdrop  in 
early July.  Cllr. O’Toole raised this issue at the last JPC meeting on 17/7/17, where Chief 
Superintendent Finbar Murphy gave an undertaking to put a plan in place to meet this challenge.  On 
foot of this, suitably trained personnel were re-deployed for 3 nights to deal with and address the 
issues.  At the Darndale/Belcamp Safety Forum on 26/07/17 Cllr. O’Toole invited residents from 
Primrose Grove and Snowdrop to attend the meeting to speak in relation to the anti social activity in 
their area and address any questions/queries they had to Inspector Colm Healy and DCC.  Inspector 
Healy advised that the Public Order Unit is not a permanent solution, the answer is not to have 
police in riot gear patrolling the area, the future plan needs to be that the Community, DCC and the 
Guards work together. 
 
The next safer forum  meeting is scheduled for 27th November, 2017 and the sub-committee of the 
Darndale Park Renewal Group are also scheduled to meet on  27th November, 2017. 
 
October, 2017. 
 
 
Deirdre Murphy, 
Administrative Officer 
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DMR North – Coolock Area JPC Sub Committee - Garda Report 
 

 Mission Statement:  Working with Communities to Protect and Serve  1 

 

Garda Síochána Act 2005 – Joint Policing Guidelines 15.9 

The following is compiled by way of general information, for the period under review, as per regulation 
17.6, in accordance with the headings specified in that regulation, (1) Commission of Crime and (2) Crime 
Prevention matters. 

Garda Station / 
(Sub)District 

Coolock sub-district Period 01/01/17 to 30/09/17  

Superintendent Gerard Donnelly Date of JPC Meeting 16th October 2017 

 

Reports Of  
Jan to Sept 

2016 

Jan to Sept  

2017 
Change 

Detection 

Rate 2017 
Comments  

Assault Causing 

Harm 
32 20 -37.5% 20% 

Significant decrease.  In a lot of instances 

complainants still do not follow through 

with their complaints. 

Assault Minor 118 95 -19.4% 17% As above. 

Aggravated 

Burglary 
4 1 -75% 0% Significant decrease. 

Burglary 172 144 -16% 7% 
Positive decrease.  Cash and jewellery are 

main items stolen. 

Criminal 

Damage 
243 215 -11.5% 12% Mostly damage to cars. 

Discharge of 

Firearm 
5 3 -40% 0% 

Associated with local feuds.  4 suspects 

identified in one incident. 

Robbery from 

Person 
25 21 -16% 19% Cash and phones. 

Robbery from 

Establishments 
29 16 -45% 12.5% Bookmakers, Fast Food outlets, shops. 

Theft from the 

Person 
6 13 -116% 0% Cash and phones. 

Theft from 

MPV 
80 136 +70% 5% Increase in theft of tools from vans. 

Theft / UT of 

Vehicle 
77 72 -6.5% 9.7%  

Theft from 

Shop 
257 289 +12% 71% Mostly small value groceries. 

Theft (Other) 91 74 -19% 19% 
Drive offs from petrol stations are 

common. 

Fraud / 

Deception 
26 27 +4% 15%  

Public Order 

Incidents 
62 77 +24% 82%  

Domestic 

Violence 

Incidents 

222 299 +35% 20% 
Most are verbal arguments.  Call back 

policy to victims. 
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DMR North – Coolock Area JPC Sub Committee - Garda Report 
 

 Mission Statement:  Working with Communities to Protect and Serve  2 

Garda Patrol 

Activity  
2016 2017 Change 

Detection 

Rate 2017 
Comments 

Possession of 

Firearm 
8 4 -50% 50% 

Includes incidents of seizure of 

ammunition and the recovery of a loaded 

pistol concealed in undergrowth.  

Possession of 

Drugs for Sale 

or Supply 

56 57 +1.7% 100%  

Possession of 

Drugs for 

Personal Use 

153 155 +1.3% 98%  

Possession of 

Offensive 

Weapon 

19 8 -50% 87.5% Knives, blades, etc 

Searches under 

Drugs Act 
820 634 n/a n/a  

Vehicle 

Seizures Sec 41 
416 460 +10.5% n/a 

Positive impact on crime and travelling 

criminals. 

 

Crime Prevention 

Matters and Other 

Information 

At Darndale Safety Forum July meeting a number of residents attended in relation to Anti 

Social activities. Inspector Healy listened to their concerns and a Public Oder unit were 

deployed in the short term. Similar difficulties in the last week. The main youth’s have been 

identified and appropriate action will be taken to stop this behaviour. The problem can only 

be solved long term working with the Community. 

 

Darndale Park Fun Run commenced on 30th September 2017 with Community Police on 

mountain bike in attendance. 

 

Considerable efforts put in place to target drug dealing in the vicinity of Edenmore over the 
summer months.  Considerable number of searches conducted and seizures made.  An 
example is a recent search carried out, approximately 290 grams of suspected crack 
Cocaine (divided into numerous deals) were found and seized along with approximately 6 
grams of suspected heroin, an electronic weighing scales and a list of mobile telephone 
numbers. The combined value of these substances seized was in the region of 
approximately €21,000.   
 

It should be noted that in any reference to statistics, those statistics are provisional, operational, liable to change and some possibly re-classified 

with the introduction of Central Statistics Office reports. 
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DMR North – North Central Area JPC Sub Committee - Garda Report 
 

Mission Statement:  Working with Communities to Protect and Serve  1 

 

Garda Síochána Act 2005 – Joint Policing Guidelines 15.9 

The following is compiled by way of general information, for the period under review, as per regulation 
17.6, in accordance with the headings specified in that regulation, (1) Commission of Crime and (2) Crime 
Prevention matters. 

Garda Station / 
(Sub)District 

          Raheny/Clontarf Period 01/01/2017 – 30/09/2017 

Superintendent Joseph O Connor Date of JPC Meeting 16th  of October  2017 

 

Reports Of  2016 2017 Change 
Detection 

Rate 2016 

Detection 

Rate 2017 
Comments  

Assault Causing 

Harm 
19 16      -15.78 %    47.36 % 12.5% Decrease in more serious assaults . 

Assault Minor 53 79 

 

+49% 

 

 

 26.4% 

 

15.1 % 

Number of minor assaults around 

during the summer months – 

Operation Irene 

Aggravated 

Burglary 
      2 1 -50% 0% 100% Low levels of this type of Crime. 

Burglary 205      245 +19.5% 9.2% 13.8% 

Increase in detections  due to 

increased Burglary Patrols (OP  THOR 

and HYBRID patrols) 

Criminal 

Damage 
197 239 +22.33% 13.7% 13.3% 

Car Parks/Housing Estates are 

targeted areas – Increase in Patrols. 

Discharge of 

Firearm 
2 1         -50%         0%      0%  

Robbery from 

Person 
10 14 +40% 20% 14.2% 

Increase in Patrols Operation THOR 

and HYBRID patrols. 

Robbery from 

Establishments 
      7 19 +171%  14.28% 52.6% 

 Increase in detections due to Thor 

and Hybrid Patrols. 

Theft from the 

Person 
45 27 -40% 6.66% 7.4% 

 Increase in Patrols Operation THOR 

and HYBRID patrols has led to 

decrease. 

Theft from 

MPV 
110 179 +62.7%  8.18% 5.02% 

Active Patrols in designated areas 

targeting designated hotspots. 

Theft from 

Shop  
     180      146      -18.88%  76.6%   78.7% Detection rates are high 

Theft (Other) 102 131 +28.2%  14.7% 12.97%  

 UT of Vehicle  78 79 +1.28% 15.3%   15.1% 
Increase in theft of vehicles during 

the   course of burglaries. 

Fraud / 

Deception 
57 52 -8.77% 21 % 23%  

Public Order 

Incidents 
111 147 +32.43% N/A N/A 

Includes different facets of Public 

Order, Demonstrations, Trespassing, 

Drunkenness etc  - Operation Irene 

Domestic 

Violence 

Incidents 

111 115 +3.6% N/A N/A 

Domestic Violence Liaison Officer 

appointed and call backs completed 
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DMR North – North Central Area JPC Sub Committee - Garda Report 
 

Mission Statement:  Working with Communities to Protect and Serve  2 

Reports Of  2016 2017 Change 
Detection 

Rate 2016 

Detection 

Rate 2017 
Comments  

Domestic 

Violence  

Breach of 

Orders 

15 15 0% N/A N/A  

 
 
 

Garda Patrol 

Activity  
2016 2017 Change 

Detection 

Rate 2015 

Detection 

Rate 2016 
Comments 

ASBO Issued 2 3 +50% N/A N/A  

Possession of 

Firearm 
1 1 0% N/A      N/A  

Possession of 

Drugs for Sale 

or Supply 

30 21      -30% N/A N/A 
Increase in Operation Thor and 

Hybrid Patrols 

Possession of 

Drugs for 

Personal Use 

97 140 +44.3% N/A N/A 
Increase in Detections due to 

Operation Thor and Hybrid Patrols 

Possession of 

Offensive 

Weapon 

12 14      +16.66% N/A N/A 
Increase in Detections due to 

Operation Thor and Hybrid Patrols 

Searches under 

Drugs Act 
1085 1126 +3.77% N/A N/A 

Increase in searches due to 

Operation Thor and Hybrid Patrols 

Vehicle 

Seizures Sec 41 
243 265 +9.05% N/A N/A 

Seen as a positive in proactively 

policing road crime and travelling 

criminals.   

Hybrid 

Checkpoints 
   3436 2995     -12.83% N/A N/A Active Hybrid Patrols  
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DMR North – North Central Area JPC Sub Committee - Garda Report 
 

Mission Statement:  Working with Communities to Protect and Serve  3 

Crime Prevention 

Matters and Other 

Information 

(A) Operation Thor, Hybrid , Creeper and ‘Hi Viz’ have contributed to 

operations, with designated checkpoints being carried out by both uniform 

and plain clothes units , which have helped in the detection of crime and high 

visibility policing throughout the Raheny/Clontarf Sub-districts  

 

(B) Investigations into major incidents are ongoing and there have been several 

successful operations, as well as successful Court Prosecutions in this 

quarter. 

 

 

(C) Anti-social behaviour is being tackled through Operation Irene which 

targets local amenity areas during the summer months and there are also 

several area’s being designated as ‘Hot Spots’ and high visibility policing,  

whether it is members on foot patrol or on Mountain bike patrol have led to 

successful increase in Public Order detections throughout the District. School 

Talks are carried out with an emphasis being put on Cyber Bullying and for 

Juveniles to be aware of supports which are there if they find themselves 

victims of this type of crime. There also has being the implementation of a 

Garda Youth Development Project in the Kilbarrack/Raheny Area and the 

Donneycarney Area. 

 

Call back initiatives have been put in place for persons who are victims of  

Burglary incidents, Domestic Violence incidents and Sexual Assault 

incidents. The victims of crime are visited and given crime prevention and 

security  advice from members, this has proven to be quite successful and 

greatly appreciated by the persons’ concerned. There also has been the 

implementation of a Pedal Cycle Identity Card which has proven to be very 

helpful in combating theft of Bicycle Crime. 

 

An ‘Older Person’ strategy has also been developed  and several Christmas 

parties were held throughout the District by Community Policing members. 

 

(D) There are 7 Garda Reserves allocated to Raheny/Clontarf Sub -  Districts 

and  Policing of amenity areas required an increase in Garda Resources at 

varying times in the summer to help Police the  area. 

 

 

(E) There is 1 Sergeant and 8 Gardai attached to Community Policing and they 

have all  Neighbourhood watch schemes in operation in their designated 

areas, they are all ELO trained and Mountain Bike Operatives. Each member 

is involved in Community Engagement initiatives throughout the District. 

 
 

It should be noted that in any reference to statistics, those statistics are provisional, operational, liable to change and some possibly re-classified 

with the introduction of Central Statistics Office reports. 
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DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL 
NORTH CENTRAL AREA COMMITTEE 

18
th

 September, 2017 
 
Q.75 Question in the name of Councillor Edel Moran 
 
 “To ask the Area Manager (details supplied).” 
 
 Details: The residents of Greenwood Lawn ,Dublin 13, have reported anti-social 
 behaviour to the Garda and the council on the lane at the rear of their homes calle 
 Grove Lane ,previously reported by residents from Clare Hall,(question 12 to the Chief 
 Ex. 04/07/2016.)The resident in No.20 Greenwood Lawn, Mr. Paisley, has reported 
 people are living in a tent in the lane and they have no association to the Travelling 
 community from the dwellings in this area.Can the council address this problem? 
 
 Reply: 
  
 This location is not in the ownership of Dublin City Council. 
 
 The problem of anti-social behaviour will be an agenda item at the next JPC meeting in 
 October. 
 
 Dave Dinnigan 

Area Manager 
  

Contact:   Elaine Mulvenny, Assistant Area Manager – 2228846.  
Email:      Elaine.mulvenny@dublincity.ie 
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From: Yvonne Kirwan 
Sent: 27 September 2017 08:58 
To: Samantha Rooney 
Subject: FW: Emergency motion re Clare Hall 
 
 
 

From: Cllr Michael O'Brien [gmail] On Behalf Of Michael O'Brien 

Sent: 15 September 2017 11:22 

To: Cllr Alison Gilliland [gmail]; Cllr Ciaran O'Moore [gmail]; Cllr Alison Gilliland; Cllr Ciarán O'Moore; Cllr 
Damian O'Farrell; Cllr Declan Flanagan; Cllr Deirdre Heney; Cllr Edel Moran; Cllr Edel Moran [gmail]; Cllr 

Jane Horgan-Jones; Cllr John Lyons; Cllr John Lyons [gmail]; Cllr Larry O'Toole; Cllr Michael 
MacDonncha; Cllr Michael O'Brien; Cllr Naoise O'Muiri; Cllr Paddy Bourke; Cllr Paddy Bourke [eircom.net]; 

Cllr Sean Paul Mahon; Cllr Sean Paul Mahon [gmail]; Cllr Naoise O'Muiri [@naoise.ie]; CllrPaddy Bourke; 

Cllr Damian O'Farrell [GMail]; Cllr Declan Flanagan (GMAIL); Cllr Deirdre Heney[GMAIL]; Cllr Jane 
Horgan-Jones[GMail]; John Lyons; Cllr Michael MacDonncha [GMail]; Cllr Michael O'Brien [gmail]; Cllr 

Tom Brabazon; David Dinnigan; Yvonne Kirwan 
Subject: Emergency motion re Clare Hall 

 
Hi Yvonne and councillors, 

 

I'm submitting this emergency motion for next Monday's meeting in light of the representations made to us by the local 

Residents' Association as well as individual residents about ongoing problems in the estate. 

 

 

 

That this area committee 

 

- Notes with concern the ongoing problem of anti social behaviour reported to us by residents in Clare Hall concentrated in 

the vacant land bordering on the back of Temple View Lawn owned by Albany. 

 

- Supports the demands raised by the Clare Hall Residents Association and calls on Dublin City Council and the Gardaí, 

where applicable, to act on these proposals specifically: 

 

-  that residents whose property backs on to this waste land should now take possession of the land in 

order to raise the boundary walls  

- Restrict access to derelict land 

- Secure perimeter walls by increasing wall height or provision of rolling barbed wire capping 

-  Increased Garda presence in the area of Grove Lane and guaranteed response when anti- social 
behaviour is reported 

- Meeting of all stakeholders to include representation of residents of  Clare Hall, Clare Village, The 
Orchard and Greenwood, Gardai, representatives of the Dublin City Council Area Manager, Dublin Fire 
Brigade and elected representatives. 

- Furthermore this Area Committee supports the inclusion of the Clare Hall Residents Association in future 
meetings of the Belmayne Clongriffin Safety Forum given Clare Hall's proximity and problems in common with 
the northern fringe 
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Smaoinigh ar an timpeallacht sula ndéanann tú an ríomhphost seo a phriontáil. Please consider the 

Environment before printing this mail.  
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From: Cllr Jane Horgan-Jones[GMail] 
Sent: 15 September 2017 12:02 
To: Cllr Larry O'Toole; Samantha Rooney 
Subject: Item for October JPC 
 

Hi Larry, could I ask that the ongoing graffiti problem in the North Central area be put on the 

agenda for discussion at the JPC.  

 

Thanks 

 

Jane 

 

 

--  

Jane Horgan-Jones 

Barrister-at-Law 

Criminal Courts of Justice 

Parkgate St. 

Dublin 8 

 

DX: 301 106 

Mobile: 086-837-5219 

Tel:  01 817 5490 (voicemail only) 

 

Dublin City Councillor, Clontarf Local Electoral Area 

Oifigeach Poiblí Shainithe faoi réir  Acht um Brústocaireacht a Rialáil          
Designated Public Official under the Regulation of Lobbying Act 
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